
Tidings From the East
Welcome to November, Crafts-
men!

I hope that you and yours are
doing well. At our November

meeting, we will be electing Lodge Officers for the
upcoming Masonic year. I hope that you will all be
present to vote and hopefully volunteer.

On Friday, October 4th, MWB Hunt, WB JP, Brother
Nick Godfrey, and I had the honor of presenting a
50 year membership pin to Brother Waldo Farn-
ham. We had a really nice morning getting to know
Brother Waldo and his wife.

Fraternally,
WB Matt Gerbrandt
WM, Union Lodge #3

�� Voting for 2020 Lodge Officers

�� Installation of 2020 Lodge Offi-
cers, date TBD

Tidings from the West

It is a busy time of year.  Broth-
er Senior Warden has asked to
be excused this month.

Likewise, Brother Junior War-
den is buried in work this
month.  Hope to hear from him
next month

-- Bro. Samuel Langhorne Clemens

Despite having planted one on the Blarney Stone, I
lack the gift for gab that many other writers so
strongly display. So when I sit down to write a col-
umn, I find myself remembering a comment made
by Terry Pratchett when speaking about his being
knighted by the Queen for “Services to Literature.”
He said “I suspect the ‘Services to Literature’ con-
sisted of refraining from trying to write any.”

This month I have no grand thoughts to share, no
pithy observations to make regarding Masonry, or
my (or anybody else’s) views about it. But it has,
nonetheless, been a fairly busy time for our Lodge.
The holiday season is almost upon us and our fami-
lies. So perhaps I can simply touch on some of the
things that have happened recently, and a few that
are coming up.
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This last month we made our second charitable do-
nation of the year, this time to Dayton Elementary
School. We have made it a habit of providing some-
thing for the kids who lack good coats or shoes (or
any other need that their teachers might notice)
and that help has been well received. A big shout-
out to WB Tom Gardner for the presentation of the
check, and his tireless efforts in serving as a go-be-
tween for the Lodge and Dayton Elementary.

The Trustees were approached some time ago by
Brother Dustin Reischman from Whitman Lodge, up
in the Grand Jurisdiction of Washington. He and his
fiancé were planning on getting married in McMin-
nville, but the venue that they had secured for the
wedding rehearsal had cancelled on them. So this
last month we also hosted that rehearsal by provid-
ing facilities for our Brother’s wedding party. The
event was well-attended. And as might be expected
they were marvelous about cleaning up and leaving
the facilities in great shape. The wedding party in-
cluded no less than five Masons, all but one of
whom had met at the Acacia Masonic fraternity at
WSU. So the evening included a little ritual practice
covering the closing Charge...good times all around.

Our last Stated Communication included a surprise
visit by our favorite Travelling Mason, WB Frank
Blair. Although we did not get nearly enough time to
catch up on his rather busy and exciting life, every-
one was both amazed and happy to see him. He
had to return to McMinnville to deal with renewing
his driver’s license, and chose to surprise the
Lodge. Mischief Managed. It was great to see him,
and marvelous to hear that he has joined the Line
in his Lodge in Bristol. And I must admit it was
quite striking to see him in English Regalia.

On a closing note, the Masonic year begins to wind
down and that means lots of work for the ol’ Secre-
tary. A number of end-of-year reports have to be
made, as well as a fair bit of preparation for the

reports due at the beginning of next year. My
thanks in advance to anyone that I need to harass
in the effort of getting all this done. Your help is tru-
ly appreciated.  The announcement of elections
and dues notices have gone out, and so far we
have had a great response. My thanks to the many
Brothers who have already paid. And did I mention
elections? Indeed, we will be holding elections at
the next Stated Communication on 5th November.
So please plan on being there—your vote and your
willingness to serve are very important for our
Lodge.

As I write this, it is almost Halloween and the rest
of the Holiday Season begins to loom. It’s a busy
time, both inside and outside the Lodge. May the
season bring blessings and happiness to you &
your family.

-Walk in light my Brothers.-

Fraternal greetings,

As you may have noticed, I didn’t
submit a column last month – things got a little
busy around here.  I was on the continent for a
week, partly to explore France and Belgium.  The
main part of the trip, however, was to attend the
unveiling of a monument to American soldiers
killed in the Parroy Forest and participate in com-
memoration ceremonies for the 75th anniversary of
the liberation of Lunévilleand Kriegsheim.  A friend
of my wife’s family was in a unit that participated in
each of those and was killed at Kriegsheim in
1944.  Kathleen was representing his family, who
were unable to attend, at the ceremonies.

This wasn’t exactly Masonic work, but while in
Strasbourg (near Kriegsheim) we stopped into a
coffee shop which is situated in a sixteenth century
building about fifty yards from the Cathedral.  The
spiral staircase is original and each of the stairs
was carved by a Mason who left his mark.  Nine
individual masons have been identified and there
is a placard on the ground floor that numbers each
stair and both clusters and color-codes them based
on the mason’s mark.  The first picture is part of
the staircase with some of the marks visible.  There
are 89 stairs; the placard is visible below.
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The second image is a close-up of part of the key.
Each number is an index to a stair on the main dia-
gram.  The top mark is associated with 13 stairs;
the bottom mark is associated with 23 stairs.  It’s
not clear why the mason who carved stair 85 was
responsible for only one.  As is usual, names aren’t
known and can’t be associated with the individual
marks.
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After returning from France, I was home for a few
days and then showed up in the States for a bit.  I
had to renew my drivers license and managed a sur-
prise visit to Lodge since the trip overlapped.  It was
great getting to sit in my Mother Lodge with the Mc-
Minnville Brethren again.  Sadly I didn’t get to see
everyone and I had to leave shortly after.  Hopefully
some folks will be able to come over when I take the
Chair as Master of Cabot Lodge in Bristol in 2021.

Masonically, the rest of the year is busy – I’m current-
ly SD in Cabot Lodge.  Next year I’m jumping to SW so
I’m learning all that work, which is somewhat more
substantial than Oregon ritual.  I was installed as 2nd

Assistant Sojourner in Royal Arch Chapter last week
– a little floor work and one line.  I’m not committing
to anything progressive outside of Craft Lodge and
I’m trying to limit my joining activities.  With reading
and writing, other obligations of the Ph.D. program,
and the occasional visit somewhere interesting …
that’s plenty.  We’re combining a couple of those
things in December when we travel to the Czech Re-
public to attend the wedding of good friends, one of
whom is finishing up his Ph.D. this year related to
early Masonic aprons (early 18th c.) and the visual
symbolism represented by them.  He’s also a Brother
in the Province of Bristol at Brunel Lodge.  In Novem-
ber, I’ll be attending an Emulation Ritual demonstra-
tion here in Bristol.  Emulation is the most common
ritual form used in the English Constitution, but it’s
not the only one.  Bristol ritual is unique and there
are four or five other variations throughout the coun-
try.

Elections are coming up this month (November) there
in McMinnville.  Good luck to all the Brethren stand-
ing for positions.  Don’t forget to come to Lodge and
ballot if you can.

Next month, we’ll explore other types of marks that
are confused with or wrongly associated with Ma-
son’s marks.

Fraternally,
-Frank
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The Brothers of Union Lodge are encouraged to
submit articles for the The Beacon.  Submissions
should be in Microsoft Word documents.  Please
email your articles to Tom Gardner at
gardner_t@onlinenw.com by the 15th of the month
for inclusion in the following month’s edition of The
Beacon.

Be sure to keep up with Lodge activities between
editions of the Beacon by checking our website
http://www.unionlodge3.com

or

Visit Union Lodge # 3 on Facebook and be
sure to Like us.
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 Tuality # 7 - Stated - 10:00 am

 - Union # 3 - Stated - 7:30 pm
             Election of 2020 Officers

 Holbrook # 30 - Stated - 7:30 pm

 Rickreall # 110 - Stated - 7:30 pm

 Sheridan-Dayton - Stated - 7:00 pm

 Newberg # 104 - Stated 7:30 pm

 - Trustees Meeting 12:30 pm

- Union Lodge Stated 7:30 pm
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